



1866 Southern Lane ● Decatur, Georgia 30033-4097 Telephone 404/679-4500 Fax 404/679-4558 www.sacscoc.org

May 19, 2006

Dr. Steven W. Jones President Amarillo College 2011 S. Washington Street Amarillo, TX 79109

Dear Dr. Jones:

Please accept my apologies for our very tardy response to your letter of October 10, 2005, in which you provided justification for the qualifications of Professor Lana Hall. We have no further questions and by means of this letter, I remove the contingency applied to our approval of the proposal for the Hereford Branch Campus. Again, I regret the delayed response to your letter, but do extend to you and your colleagues wishes for much success in this new venture.

Best regards,
Belle S. Wheela

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

Commission on Colleges

BSW/RER:jdw

cc: Dr. David A. Carter



5/25/06 C: Danita mcanally Daniel Esquire